
From: Catherine McNicoll
To: Martha Casto <MarthaCasto@scsenate.gov>

Date: 2/15/2017 2:29:47 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting for S. 14

Thank you, no worries. I will let the Lt. Governor know.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Martha Casto 
 
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 2:28 PM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll 
Cc: Julie Price 
Subject: RE: Meeting for S. 14
 
I just looked at the bill - it is in Banking and Insurance…
 

From: Catherine McNicoll 
 
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 1:22 PM
 
To: Martha Casto <MarthaCasto@scsenate.gov>
 
Subject: Meeting for S. 14
 
Good Afternoon Martha,
 
I have been informed that the Lt. Governor Bryant spoke to Senator Peeler today about scheduling a meeting for S. 
14, the Patient Protection Act. I have been asked to contact you about scheduling that meeting. If you could please let 
me know once you have spoken with Senator Peeler and are working on scheduling the meeting that would be great. 
We would like to keep Mr. Joseph Labash informed of when the meeting will be and work with you for Mr. Labash to 
speak at the meeting. Also the Lt. Governor would like to attend the meeting schedule permitting.
 
Thank you for your help with this.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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